For publication

To the Editor

Peter Beaumont’s article ('Secret of the 'lost' tribe that wasn't', Observer, 22 June) has damaged the cause of tribal peoples’ rights and is now being used to question the existence of these peoples, and therefore their rights, all over the world. Your article claims that Survival International and the Brazilian government set out to hide the fact that the tribe whose photos caused such a sensation were known to exist before the photos were taken. This allegation impugns our honesty and the reliability of our reporting.

It is also false: had Mr Beaumont taken a few minutes to check his story, he would have discovered that both Survival and the Brazilian government had made it abundantly clear that the existence of the tribe was known beforehand, but that they remained ‘uncontacted’. Your article claims that, just before it was published, Survival ‘conceded’ that Brazil knew about the tribe. This is wrong. We conceded nothing as we had made it clear all along.

The media in other countries has read your piece and taken ‘concede’ to mean what it does mean, ‘to admit something to be true’. They have then reported your story as revealing our ‘hoax’, ‘farce’, ‘fraud’ etc. 

Since then, Survival has released what we believe is the first film footage ever made public of Amazon Indians being attacked with firearms and bombs. One of the leaders of the Indians who suffered this attack was in London this week when a broadcaster questioned whether the film was faked, ‘like the photos’. This is a direct result of the Observer article which will continue to harm the campaign for tribal peoples’ rights for years to come.

Yours,

Stephen Corry, Survival International

